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October 27, 2004
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
Enclosed for the council’s review and approval is the Omnibus Ordinance for the fourth quarter
of 2004.  The attached ordinance includes the following two elements: 

· supplemental budget requests for new appropriation authority; and
· technical adjustments to various agencies for Unincorporated Area Councils.
Current Expense Fund Highlights

The highlights of the proposals impacting the current expense (CX) fund are:

Prosecuting Attorney - $44,524.  
The Prosecuting Attorney’s Office incurred $32,378 for moving and another $12,146 for moving the phone lines when the Family Support Division moved from the Bank of California to the King County Courthouse.  It was originally anticipated that the State would pay the invoices directly, but it was recently discovered that they could not due to State procurement policies; instead the full amount of the expenditures will be reimbursed by the State.
District Court - $50,000.
The $50,000 supplemental budget authority for the District Court will enable the court to pay for temporary staff to backfill the positions for District Court staff working on the Operational Master Plan (OMP) in 2004.  The District Court, King County Council and Executive started the OMP process in 2004; this supplement to District Court’s budget was agreed upon earlier in the year.
Internal Support - $101,832.
The contribution to Department of Community and Human Services for the Unincorporated Areas Council (UAC) is unchanged from the adopted amount of $247,049, however, the share of the contribution has been reallocated to include CX Internal Support of $101,832 and DDES $21,587.  These increases serve to reduce the contributions of DNRP by $158,995 and DOT by $186,776.

The UAC reallocation is in response to a 2003 audit finding.  Council removed this budget authority adjustment from the 2nd quarter omnibus to allow for council approval of the UAC motion on September 27, 2004.  Council staff views this 4th quarter omnibus entry as a technical adjustment consistent with the Council approved Motion.
General Government Fund Transfers - $82,728.
The request from Facilities Management Division (FMD) is for $82,728 in additional revenue transferred from the General Government CX Transfer fund.  These funds are necessary to reimburse the FMD internal service fund to cover expenses incurred as the result of flooding in the King County Courthouse caused by the recent September 2004 storm.  FMD’s response included clean-up, demolition, and repair work related to water damage within the Courthouse.

Office of the Public Defender - $250,000.  
The $250,000 supplemental budget authority for the Office of the Public Defender will cover the increased 2004 costs primarily driven by unanticipated, assigned counsel and expert witness costs.  Because OPD currently pays for assigned counsel and expert witness costs on a reimbursement basis, some of the 2004 expenditures have been for prior year costs.
Non-CX Fund Highlights
The highlights of the proposal impacting the non-CX funds are mainly related to Unincorporated Area Councils (except the one listed below) and are examined under Internal Service in Current Expense highlights above:
Transit - $151,309.

Several building facility issues were not identified at time of the Toshiro-Kaplan building property transfer from the Public Transportation fund to Artspace.  The Public Transportation Fund will contribute $151,309 to address the cost of asbestos, lead and mold removal.

If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at (206) 296-3434.  

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely, 
Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget

